
PACKAGING POINSETTIAS

Joseph J. Maisano, Jr.
Extension Horticultural Agent

Each year the question arises, "How shall I ship my
poinsettias to the consumer to arrive in prime condition?"

Poinsettia growers usually sleeve the plants before
they are shipped to the retailer. The plants are packaged
in a brown paper sleeve for a short time, sometimes over
night, and very seldom is there a problem of wilting.

The retailer, on the other hand, may keep plants in a
closed paper sleeve for a day or so until delivery. The
problem is usually not the sleeve. The bent leaf petioles
on mature poinsettia may emit enough ethylene in a closed
package to cause the plant to look droopy. This is not true
wilting—it is an epinastic response to ethylene.

Avoid this by keeping sleeves open at the top except
while shipping. This will vent the gas. Keeping plants
at lower temperatures (50° suggested) will also reduce the
ethylene levels. The plant will then remain fresh looking
until the customer receives it. A plant packaged over
three days may look wilted. However, when exposed to
room temperature, it should recover.

PREVENT GREENHOUSE COLLAPSE

Joseph J. Maisano, Jr.
Extension Horticultural Agent

The Farmer's Almanac forecasts heavy snow this winter.
Are you prepared? Will your greenhouse collapse?

A support pole placed from the ridge to the ground can
save your greenhouse in the event of an ice or heavy snow
load. Since some growers are considering closing down a
greenhouse or two this season to save fuel, this is a
necessary precaution. The support could be 2 x Vs or
larger, or even pipes, spaced 10 feet apart down the
length of the greenhouse. This precaution taken now
will save problems later.

Other alternatives are to turn on heat to melt the
ice or snow and not covering polyethylene houses until
needed in the spring.
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CAN YOU AFFORD TO GUESS?

Allen C. Botacchi
Extension Horticultural Agent

Labor, energy, and material costs continue to increase.
Although the inflation rate has slowed somewhat, production
expenses do continue to rise.

Over half of the greenhouse problems and .$$ losses that
are brought to my attention are related to the growing media.
Low aeration, high salts, incorrect pH and low fertility are
more common than diseases and insects.

In most cases these $$ losses could be reduced or elim
inated prior to planting the crop. Dolomitic limestone and
superphosphate are inexpensive yet contain essential plant
nutrients. The correct rate or amount of these or other
fertilizers incorporated for background nutrition should
be based on a soil test.

These materials should be incorporated into the growing
media prior to planting. Recommendations will be sent with
the results of your soil test. Mailing kits are available
at your county extension office or at the university.

SAVE $$ DON'T GUESS—SOIL TEST!!

Detailed information explaining root media preparation
and subsequent fertilization may be found in "Nutrition of
Greenhouse Crops." This bulletin is available from your
extension agent.


